
 

 

E-mail 1 

From: [UKTI based at BCG New York] 
Sent: 26 February 2014 16:14 
To: [Clinton Foundation] 
Cc: [FCO] 
Subject: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation 
 
Hello [Redacted], 
 
Hope everything is going well at the Foundation! I just wanted to introduce you, albeit by email, to 
[Redacted] (copied on this email). [Redacted] is the [Redacted] at the British Consulate-General 
New York, and would be a great contact for you, Ami, and [Redacted] to have here at the Consulate. 
Possibly you and [Redacted] could set up a meeting when Ami has a spare moment – rare, I know! – 
[Redacted] right down the street. I’ll let [Redacted] reach out and introduce [Redacted], and 
hopefully you can link [Redacted] in with Ami.  
 
Send my best to [Redacted], as well as to the current interns! 
Kind regards, 
 
[Redacted] 
 
UK Trade & Investment | British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY10022 | 
Tel: [Redacted] | E-mail: [Redacted]|  
 
E-mail 2 

From: [FCO] 
Sent: 25 March 2015 19:31 
To: [Clinton Foundation] 
Subject: Coffee?  
 
[Redacted], 
 
I hope you’re well! 
 
I recalled today that we were due to have coffee after the wildlife function at the CG’s residence. 
How do the next couple weeks look for you? I seem to have a lot of flexibility on the 8th, 9th and 10th 
of April in particular if that works? 
 
Let me know – looking forward. 
 
Best, 
[Redacted] 
 
[Redacted] | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  
E: [Redacted] | T: [Redacted] | M: [Redacted] | Visit our website | Follow us on Twitter | Facebook 
| Flickr | Tumblr  
 

E-mail 3 

http://gov.uk/world/usa
http://twitter.com/ukinnewyork
http://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/pages/British-Consulate-General-New-York/118372374844407
http://www.flickr.com/photos/38969444@N05/sets/
http://ukinusa.tumblr.com/


 

 

From: [FCO] 
Sent: 19 September 2014 20:21 
To: [Clinton Foundation] 
Cc: [University of Liverpool] 
Subject: Floor plans  
 
Dear [Redacted], 
 
Nice talking with you earlier today. It was helpful for me to get a better sense of the event.  
 
[Redacted] 
 
Thank you again for your time, 
 
[Redacted] 
 
[Redacted] | British Embassy 
3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 |[Redacted] |  
 

E-mail 4 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 17 April 2015 17:09 

To: [UKTI based at BCG New York] 

Subject: RE: Catch-up? 

Hey [Redacted], was just thinking about e-mailing you! I would love to catch up over coffee. Next 

week may be a little challenging but how about the week of the 27th? Our offices are also relatively 

close so we could meet up during the day as well. Let me know what would work for you. 

Looking forward to it. 

[Redacted] 

From: [UKTI based at BCG New York]  

Sent: Friday, April 17, 2015 12:01 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Catch-up? 

Hi [Redacted], 

Hope you’re doing well. After a few chance encounters, I think it’s about time we grab a coffee for a 

catch up – would you be free at all in the next two weeks? Unless you’ve moved, I believe our apt 

buildings are right next to each other, so hopefully shouldn’t be too hard to coordinate.  

Have a great weekend, 

[Redacted]  

UK Trade & Investment | British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY10022 | 



 

 

Tel: [Redacted] | E-mail: [Redacted]| [Redacted] | 

E-mail 5 

From: Dennis Cheng  
Sent: 17 September 2014 14:36 
To: [FCO]; Ami Desai - PC; [FCO] 
Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 
Subject: RE: Clinton Global Initiative 
 
Certainly! [Redacted] will send shortly 
 
From: [FCO]  
Sent: Wednesday, September 17, 2014 2:32 PM 
To: Ami Desai - PC; [FCO] 
Cc: Dennis Cheng 
Subject: RE: Clinton Global Initiative 
 
Thanks Ami,  
 
This is helpful. Dennis, would you mind sending through the invitation Ami references below?  
 
Thanks again,  
 
[Redacted] 
 
[Redacted] | British Embassy | Washington, DC | USA  

Email: [Redacted] | Tel: [Redacted] | FTN: [Redacted] | Fax: [Redacted] | www.fco.gov.uk  

 
From: Amitabh Desai  
Sent: 16 September 2014 12:56 
To: [FCO]; [FCO] 
Cc: 'Dennis Cheng  
Subject: RE: Clinton Global Initiative 
 
Dear [Redacted] and [Redacted], I’m copying Dennis Cheng who can once again extend an invitation 
to the Clinton Foundation’s Annual Briefing (which is distinct from the Clinton Global Initiative 
meeting next week). Warm regards, Ami 

Mr. Amitabh Desai 
Foreign Policy Adviser to President Clinton 
Office: [Redacted] | Mobile: [Redacted] 
www.clintonfoundation.org 

 
From: Capricia Marshall  
Sent: Tuesday, September 16, 2014 10:37 AM 
To: Peter John Westmacott; United Kingdom; Amitabh Desai 
Subject: Clinton Global Initiative 
 
Dear Ami -  

http://www.fco.gov.uk/
http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

May I please introduce you to [Redacted] and [Redacted] who work with HE, Sir Peter Westmacott 
and Lady Westmacott. As I mentioned in a previous email, that had been invited to attend CGI but 
had not heard this year. They will be in town on Sunday through I believe Tuesday?  
Best 
Capricia 
 

E-mail 6 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 16 May 2014 13:57 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: Invitation: Clinton Foundation Annual Briefing (Friday, June 6, 2014) 

[Redacted]: 

Greetings from President Clinton’s office. I just left you a brief voicemail regarding the below 

invitation for the Ambassador. We are hopeful that he will be able to attend the Clinton 

Foundation’s Annual Briefing, to take place on June 6, in New York. This invitation was originally 

emailed directly to the Ambassador in late March. 

Sincerely, 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] | Clinton Foundation 

1271 Avenue of the Americas, 42nd Floor, New York, NY 10020 

Direct: [Redacted] | Mobile: [Redacted] 

[Redacted] | www.clintonfoundation.org 

--- 

Dear Ambassador Westmacott: 

On behalf of President Clinton, Secretary Clinton and Chelsea Clinton, I’m delighted to invite you to 

this year’s Clinton Foundation Annual Briefing, on Friday, June 6 in New York City. 

Our Annual Briefing will convene the Foundation’s closest supporters and senior leadership to reflect 

on our recent accomplishments and to discuss strategies and priorities for the year ahead. The day 

will begin with a morning presentation and conversation with the Clintons, followed by a casual 

lunch. We will break in the afternoon and reconvene in the evening for an informal dinner. The 

invitation is included below and additional details will be provided to confirmed attendees. 

To RSVP, or for any questions, please contact [Redacted] at [Redacted] or [Redacted]. 

Thank you for your continued support and friendship. We hope you can join us on June 6 and help 

shape our year to come. 

Sincerely, 

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

Ami 

Mr. Amitabh Desai 

Foreign Policy Adviser to President Clinton 

Direct: [Redacted] | Mobile: [Redacted] 

[Redacted] | www.clintonfoundation.org 

[Redacted] 

E-mail 7  

From: Kamyl Bazbaz 

Sent: 16 December 2014 11:32 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: Request from Clinton Foundaion  

Hi – I manage communications for Secretary Clinton and Chelsea Clinton at the Clinton Foundation. I 

was hoping to get a few of the pictures the official photographer took at last week’s elephant 

reception at the Council General’s residence. Let me know if you need any further information from 

me.  

Thank you! 

Kamyl  

E-mail 8 

From: Rachel Vogelstein 

Sent: 21 August 2014 12:02 

To: Emma Wade (Sensitive) 

Subject: Secondary education initiative 

 

Emma, it was great to meet you at the DC commemoration of the London Summit last month. Hope 

you are enjoying the end of summer. 

 

I’m writing to share background on a Clinton Global Initiative Commitment to Action on girls’ 

secondary education that Secretary Clinton is developing, in partnership with former Australian 

Prime Minister Julia Gillard and the Brookings Institution. It is our hope that your government 

would be interested in joining with other partners to make an important contribution to this 

effort, particularly given your strong leadership on this issue.  

 

The focus of this Commitment to Action is turning global attention to the unfinished business in 

girls’ education and specifically raising the global ambition so that all girls can complete 

secondary school with the skills they need for their work and life.  

 

Our objective for the launch of this program is to obtain commitments from participating 

governments, multilateral organizations, civil society organizations, and the private sector on 

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

specific actions they will pledge to undertake to reach girls—particularly in Sub-Saharan Africa 

and South West Asia—with a focus on programs in one of five broad areas: 

 

· Getting girls into and completing secondary school 

· Ensuring school safety 

· Improving quality learning 

· Helping transition to the world of work 

· Supporting developing country leaders in girls’ education 

 

Attached is an outline of the framework with additional detail. [Redacted] 

 

We hope that your government is able to make a commitment in one of these five areas and 

join us in September. I am happy to discuss this with you and answer any questions you may 

have.  

 

All best, 

Rachel 

Rachel Vogelstein 

Director, Women and Girls Programs 

Office of Hillary Rodham Clinton | Clinton Foundation 

1271 Avenue of the Americas, New York, NY 10020 

Tel: [Redacted] 

[Redacted] 

www.clintonfoundation.org 

 

E-mail 9 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 10 September 2014 22:30 

To: [University of Liverpool]; [FCO] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Guest List and Invite  

Attachments: [Redacted]; Clinton Embassy Invite - HMA approved.doc 

 

[Redacted], 

 

I spoke with [Redacted] and while we’d still like to keep this ceremony small and intimate, I think 

we’re good to go with the 50 people on your list. Please keep us posted once you receive RSVPs so 

we know what we’re looking at for the event. 

 

In regard to the invite, please change the President’s name to “The Honourable Bill Clinton”. 

Otherwise the invite is good to go as well.  

 

Thanks again for your patience on this one! 

 

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [University of Liverpool]  

Sent: Wednesday, September 10, 2014 12:20 PM 

To: [FCO]; [Clinton Foundation]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Clinton Guest List Final 10 Sept 2014 

 

All … guest list updated and now including the owners of Liverpool Football Club under the Embassy 

list. 

 

Thanks … [Redacted] 

 

E-mail 10 

 

From: Amitabh Desai  

Sent: 03 September 2013 19:22 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: Invitation from Bill, Hillary and Chelsea Clinton to 2013 Annual Retreat 

 

[Redacted]: 

 

Hello from President Clinton’s office. We would like to transmit the below invitation to Ambassador 

Westmacott. Might you be willing to relay the message? I greatly appreciate your assistance. 

 

Sincerely, 

Ami 

Mr. Amitabh Desai 
Foreign Policy Adviser to President Clinton 
Office: [Redacted] | Mobile: [Redacted] 
[Redacted] | www.clintonfoundation.org 
--- 

 

Dear Ambassador Westmacott: 

 

This fall, the Clinton Foundation will be hosting our Annual Retreat in Washington, D.C. for our top 

supporters.  On behalf of President Clinton, Secretary Clinton, and Chelsea, I am delighted to invite 

you to join us for this intimate weekend retreat from Friday, November 1 to Saturday, November 2, 

2013. 

 

Our year has been marked by exciting developments, including the renaming of our Foundation to 

the Bill, Hillary & Chelsea Clinton Foundation.  We look forward to celebrating these milestones with 

you, and more importantly, engaging in an open discussion and dialogue about the Foundation’s 

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

ongoing work and future.  Your voice is instrumental to the Retreat’s success, so we hope you will 

join the Clinton family and the Foundation’s senior leadership in November.  

 

The full schedule of events and activities will follow shortly, and while we encourage you to attend 

for both days, we welcome your participation for any amount of time throughout the weekend.  To 

RSVP, or if you have any questions, please contact [Redacted] at [Redacted] or [Redacted]. 

 

Thank you, as always, for your continuing support and friendship.  We look forward to hearing from 

you and hope to see you soon. 

 

Sincerely, 

Ami 

[Redacted] 
 

E-mail 11 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 17 September 2014 19:55 

To: [FCO]; [FCO] 

Cc: Ami Desai - PC; Dennis Cheng 

Subject: Invitation from Bill, Hillary and Chelsea Clinton - Clinton Foundation 

Annual Retreat 

 

To: Sir Peter Westmacott and Lady Westmacott 

 

On behalf of President Clinton, Secretary Clinton and Chelsea, I am delighted to invite you to this 

year’s Clinton Foundation Annual Retreat, which will be held in Little Rock, Arkansas from Friday, 

November 14 to Sunday, November 16, 2014. 

 

It is a particularly special year for the Clinton Foundation as we prepare to mark the 10 year 

anniversary of the Clinton Presidential Center. We look forward to celebrating this milestone with 

you, and more importantly, engaging in an open discussion and dialogue about the Foundation’s 

ongoing work and future. Your voice is instrumental to the retreat’s success, so we hope you will join 

the Clinton family and the Foundation’s senior leadership in November.  

 

While we encourage you to attend for all three days, we welcome your participation for any amount 

of time throughout the weekend. To RSVP, or if you have any questions, please contact [Redacted] 

at [Redacted] or [Redacted]. Additional information will be provided in the coming months to 

confirmed attendees. 

 

Thank you, as always, for your continued support and friendship. We hope you will join us in Little 

Rock for what is sure to be a meaningful and constructive weekend, in a city that means so much to 

the Clinton family and the Clinton Foundation. 

 



 

 

With warmest regards, 

 

Dennis 

 

Dennis Cheng 

Chief Development Officer | Clinton Foundation 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] 

 

E-mail 12 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 30 September 2014 21:09 

To: [Clinton Foundation]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [University of Liverpool] 

Subject: Pres Clinton tweets - REVISED  

 

Dear [Redacted] and [Redacted], 

 

The Embassy Comms team has suggested the following tweets with a revised University of Liverpool 

handle.  

 

Thank you, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

Honour to host new grandfather @billclinton today as he receives an honorary Doctor of Laws from 

@livuninews for his work in global healthcare.  

 

OR 

 

Today @livuninews gave @billclinton an honorary Doctor of Laws for his work in global healthcare. 

Was a privilege to host ceremony at Embassy. 

 

 

[Redacted] | British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 |[Redacted] |  

 

 

E-mail 13 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 25 September 2014 17:13 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

https://twitter.com/billclinton
https://twitter.com/liveuni
https://twitter.com/liveuni
https://twitter.com/billclinton


 

 

Cc: [University of Liverpool] 

Subject: President Clinton's attendance at the UoL event  

 

[Redacted] 

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

[Redacted] 

 

Thank you, 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] | British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 |[Redacted] |  

 

E-mail 14 

 

E-mail 15 continues from here. 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 03 March 2014 16:44 

To: [FCO]; [UKTI based at BCG New York] 

Subject: RE: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation 

 

Perfect. Let’s reconfirm closer to the date. Have a great week. 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Monday, March 03, 2014 3:56 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation]; [UKTI based at BCG New York] 

Subject: RE: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation 

 

[Redacted], 

 

Yes, I’ll see you then. 

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 03 March 2014 14:39 

To: [FCO]; [UKTI based at BCG New York] 

Subject: RE: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation 

 

[Redacted] – does 2pm on March 13 suit? Looking forward to getting together. I’ve included our 

address in my signature. Best, [Redacted] 



 

 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] | Clinton Foundation 

1271 Avenue of the Americas, 42nd Floor, New York, NY 10020 

Direct: [Redacted] | Mobile: [Redacted] 

[Redacted] | www.clintonfoundation.org 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Friday, February 28, 2014 5:10 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation]; [UKTI based at BCG New York] 

Subject: RE: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation 

 

[Redacted], 

 

Great, tks. March 13th in the afternoon works. Do you have a time preference? 

 

Looking forward. 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 28 February 2014 14:45 

To: [FCO]; [UKTI based at BCG New York] 

Subject: RE: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation 

 

[Redacted] – thanks for your note. Hope you are doing well. 

 

And [Redacted], it would of course be a pleasure to connect with you in the near future. Could we 

consider March 13 for a meeting at our offices? Ami Desai, President Clinton’s Foreign Policy 

Adviser, will be traveling as of Monday. 

 

Sincerely, 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] | Clinton Foundation 

1271 Avenue of the Americas, 42nd Floor, New York, NY 10020 

Direct: [Redacted] | Mobile: [Redacted] 

[Redacted] | www.clintonfoundation.org 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Thursday, February 27, 2014 5:38 PM 

To: [UKTI based at BCG New York]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation 

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/
http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

 

[Redacted] – Many thanks indeed for the intro. 

 

[Redacted] – It’s nice to connect. [Redacted] 

 

It would be great to have a coffee with you and Ami and to chat informally about our work and 

general foreign affairs. 

 

Let me know your thoughts. 

 

Thanks – and hope to meet soon! 

 

All best, 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] | British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

E: [Redacted] | T: [Redacted] | M: [Redacted] | F: [Redacted] 

 

 

From: [UKTI based at BCG New York]  

Sent: 26 February 2014 11:14 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [FCO] 

Subject: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation 

 

Hello [Redacted], 

 

Hope everything is going well at the Foundation! I just wanted to introduce you, albeit by email, to 

[Redacted] (copied on this email). [Redacted], and would be a great contact for you, Ami, and 

[Redacted] to have here at the Consulate. Possibly you and [Redacted] could set up a meeting when 

Ami has a spare moment – rare, I know! – so that the Foundation can have an ongoing and useful 

resource in the UK government right down the street. I’ll let [Redacted] reach out and introduce 

[Redacted], and hopefully you can link [Redacted] in with Ami.  

 

Send my best to [Redacted], as well as to the current interns! 

Kind regards, 

 

[Redacted]  

UK Trade & Investment | British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY10022 | 

Tel: [Redacted] | E-mail: [Redacted]|  

 

E-mail 15 – follows from E-mail 14 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 14 March 2014 21:27 



 

 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject:RE: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation [UNCLASSIFIED] 

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

Let me know what you think of the below.  I'm conscious schedules fill up  

quickly. 

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 13 March 2014 12:14 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation [UNCLASSIFIED] 

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

Could you do 9 or 930 on Thursday the 20th (might be a little more flexibility  

that day), or maybe April 10th? 

 

Otherwise, perhaps we could look at sometime after Easter? 

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 13 March 2014 10:00 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Re: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation [UNCLASSIFIED] 

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

No worries, it happens! 

 

I'll get back to you with some times for next week when I'm back in the office  

today. 

 

Tks, 

[Redacted] 

 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 



 

 

Sent: Thursday, March 13, 2014 04:53 AM 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: Re: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation [UNCLASSIFIED] 

 

[Redacted]: 

 

Very sorry to do this on such short notice, but Ami was unfortunately handed a  

series of meetings in our Uptown office tomorrow afternoon. Would it be  

possible to reschedule for next week? Apologies for any inconvenience this may  

cause.  

 

Sincerely, 

[Redacted] 

 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: [FCO] 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: Wed Mar 12 20:15:47 2014 

Subject: Re: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation [UNCLASSIFIED] 

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

Tks for checking in. Yes, still works for me. 

 

Looking fwd to it. 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

------Original Message------ 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation 

Sent: 12 Mar 2014 17:54 

 

[Redacted]: 

  

I hope you’ve had a good start to the week. Does meeting at 2pm tomorrow  

afternoon still suit your schedule? Ami and I look forward to getting  

together. 

  

Sincerely, 

[Redacted] 

  

From: [FCO] 



 

 

Sent: Monday, March 03, 2014 5:16 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: British Consulate - Clinton Foundation 

  

Great – you too. 

 

E-mail 16 

 

From: Rachel Vogelstein  

Sent: 12 December 2014 18:16 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: Emma Wade (Sensitive) 

Subject: RE: British Embassy in NYC this week  

 

Absolutely – let’s be in touch after the holidays. Looking forward to it. 

 

Yours, 

Rachel 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Friday, December 12, 2014 12:02 PM 

To: Rachel Vogelstein 

Cc: Emma Wade 

Subject: RE: British Embassy in NYC this week  

 

Rachel,  

 

We would love that. I fear that next week might be a little hectic ahead of the new year, but perhaps 

would it be possible to arrange something for early in the new year? It would be great to meet 

earlier on to get a sense of your priorities for 2015.  

 

Many thanks,  

 

[Redacted]  

 

From: Rachel Vogelstein   

Sent: 08 December 2014 19:58 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: Emma Wade (Sensitive) 

Subject: RE: British Embassy in NYC this week  

 

[Redacted], thanks for your note. I am in NY frequently but actually based in DC – could we find a 

time to meet here?  

 



 

 

All best, 

Rachel 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Monday, December 08, 2014 12:04 PM 

To: Rachel Vogelstein 

Cc: Emma Wade 

Subject: British Embassy in NYC this week  

 

Hi Rachel,  

 

I hope this email finds you well. I work with Emma Wade in the foreign and security policy group at 

the British Embassy, who I believe you have met here in Washington DC. Emma is our Counsellor, 

and [Redacted]. 

 

Emma and I are travelling to NYC on Wednesday and Thursday, and we are hoping to meet with you 

and your colleagues whilst in NYC to discuss women’s issues ahead of 2015. We’d like to share what 

London is up to, get a better understanding of CGI’s work on addressing women’s issues in crisis 

areas, and discuss possible opportunities for collaboration in 2015.  

 

At this point, we are free all day on Thursday 10 December, so can be flexible to meet whenever is 

best with you. If possible, we’d love to host lunch – our treat.  

 

We look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Best wishes,  

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] | British Embassy | 3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington DC 20008 | USA 

tel: [Redacted] | cell: [Redacted] | ftn: [Redacted] | e: [Redacted]| w: www.ukinusa.fco.gov.uk 

 

E-mail 17 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 19 September 2014 14:44 

To: [Clinton Foundation]; [University of Liverpool] 

Subject: RE: Clinton Guests and Walk Through and Conference Call  

 

[Redacted], 

 

Let’s do a conference call at 11am.  

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

blocked::http://www.ukinusa.fco.gov.uk/


 

 

 

[Redacted] | British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 |[Redacted] |  

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 19 September 2014 09:38 

To: [University of Liverpool] 

Cc: [FCO] 

Subject: Re: Clinton Guests & Walk Through & Conference Call 

 

I'm confused here too! A meeting just came up this morning at 10:00 am that I've got to go to-not 

sure how long it will run but don't want to be unresponsive at 10:30-is 11 alright? 

 

On Sep 19, 2014, at 9:21 AM, [University of Liverpool] wrote: 

 

Who is speaking to who? 

Are we all speaking at 1030?  

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: 19 September 2014 14:19 

To: [Clinton Foundation]; [University of Liverpool] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Clinton Guests & Walk Through & Conference Call  

 

Apologies – 10:30am would be fine. If it would be easier, I would be happy to just have give you a 

call at that time [Redacted]. 

 

Thank you 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] | British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 |[Redacted] |  

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 18 September 2014 17:17 

To: [FCO]; [University of Liverpool] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Clinton Guests & Walk Through & Conference Call 

 

[Redacted], I know we were able to connect and sort a few things out last week so I’m ok at the 

moment, but if you’d still like to get on a call I’m happy to. I think we said 10:30 AM EST if still 

possible. Let me know either way, thanks! 

 



 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Thursday, September 18, 2014 4:55 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation]; [University of Liverpool] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Clinton Guests & Walk Through & Conference Call 

 

Dear [Redacted] and [Redacted], 

 

Are we still on for a conference call tomorrow (Friday) at 10am NY time/ 3pm UK time? 

 

Here are details for the call: 

If you’re in the US 

Please call [Redacted] 

Access code is: [Redacted] 

 

If you’re in the UK: 

Please call: [Redacted] 

Access code: [Redacted] 

 

Look forward to talking with both of you. 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] | British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 |[Redacted] |  

 

E-mail 18 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 13 April 2015 16:07 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Connecting  

 

[Redacted],  

 

Thanks for this – apologies I couldn’t get back to you earlier when I was deep into the Royal visit! 

 

I’d be very happy to look into this with you, and see what we can do. I think getting one of the four 

original Magna Carta copies out from the UK this year is going to be a stretch – as its the 800th 

anniversary year they are all currently at the British Library and then will be returning to their home 

museums for the rest of the year. But there may well be something creative we can sort out, or 

some latter versions which might work? 

 



 

 

I’ll have a quick think about who might be the best way into the system back in the UK and then 

make the connection. 

 

All the best, 

 

[Redacted] | British Embassy Washington | Tel: [Redacted] | 

 

E-mail 19 continues from here. 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 09 April 2015 10:14 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Connecting  

 

[Redacted] – 

 

Congratulations on a successful royal visit. The coverage looked wonderful and it was indeed a 

historic occasion. 

 

I wanted to circle back with you about the possibility of connecting with someone regarding Magna 

Carta’s involvement with CGI’s 10th anniversary meeting this September. If I could answer any 

questions or provide any further information, please do not hesitate to let me know. 

 

Thank you again, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] | Clinton Global Initiative 

Clinton Foundation 

1271 Avenue of the Americas, 42nd Floor, New York, NY 10020 

Direct: [Redacted] | Mobile: [Redacted] 

[Redacted] | www.clintonfoundation.org 

 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Wednesday, March 18, 2015 4:40 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Connecting  

 

Hi [Redacted]!  

 

Thanks for reaching out. [Redacted] (cc’ed) is the lead on Magna Carta. However, he is totally 

consumed with the royal visit. Might be worth circling back round with [Redacted] next week.  

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

 

[Redacted], [Redacted] is fantastic – we worked together on G8. I let [Redacted] know you are very 

busy this week, so hopefully you guys can follow up next week.  

 

Best,  

 

[Redacted]  

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 17 March 2015 15:59 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: Connecting 

 

[Redacted] – 

 

I hope all is well. I wanted to reach out to see if you might be able to connect me with someone on 

your team who would be a good point of contact to inquire about the possibility about featuring one 

of the original copies of the Magna Carta at our Clinton Global Initiative Annual Meeting coming up 

in September. 

 

Established in 2005 by President Bill Clinton, CGI convenes global leaders to create and implement 

innovative solutions to the world's most pressing challenges. Program participants are inspirational 

and informative voices for our members and audience. To view exciting highlights from last year’s 

meeting, click here. The 1200+ CGI audience is comprised of distinguished individuals from around 

the world including private sector CEOs, Heads of State, Philanthropists, Nobel laureates, NGO 

leaders, and prominent members of the media. 

 

As part of our 10 year anniversary, we’re looking at how to address global challenges over the next 

decade through our theme the ‘Future of Impact’ for our 2015 Meeting which will be held in New 

York end of September.  

 

We’d be very interested in discussing with you or the appropriate person whether it would be 

possible to bring one of the copies of the Magna Carta to New York during the conference as part of 

the 800-year celebration, as we think our audience would be fascinated to see such a document, and 

reflect on what principles and rights still need to be addressed for the future. Our meeting is around 

the time of the Pope’s visit, the Sustainable Development Goals and the UN General Assembly so it 

would be a great time for the Magna Carta to be present in New York then. 

 

I would be very happy to discuss this further with you or the relevant people on your staff. 

 

All the best, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

https://www.clintonfoundation.org/clinton-global-initiative/meetings/annual-meetings/2014/agenda


 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] | Clinton Global Initiative 

Clinton Foundation 

1271 Avenue of the Americas, 42nd Floor, New York, NY 10020 

Direct: [Redacted] | Mobile: [Redacted] 

[Redacted] | www.clintonfoundation.org 

 

E-mail 19 – follows from E-mail 18 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 09 April 2015 19:15 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Connecting  

 

You are the best J thank you for your help with this, 

 

I would LOVE to see you! When will you be up here do you think? Hooray! There’s an air mattress 

with your name on it if needed! 

 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Thursday, April 09, 2015 10:19 AM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Connecting  

 

[Redacted] is back in the office, so hopefully [Redacted] follow up. I just explained how amazing you 

are, so he is fully aware of your amazingness.  

 

I might be in NYC in a couple weeks, and would love to see you!  

 

[Redacted] 

 

E-mail 20 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 12 September 2014 21:03 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [FCO]; Rachel Vogelstein; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Fw: Education Commitment for the Clinton Global Initiative  

 

I just can’t think of a way. I have already explored whether she could leave her prior event early, but 

as it happens it is a very small meeting to discuss an initiative she was instrumental in establishing. 

So I’m afraid she will not be free until 9am. I’m so sorry.... 

 

[Redacted]  

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

 

[Redacted] | United Kingdom Mission to the United Nations | 885 Second Avenue | New York, NY 

10017 | email: [Redacted] | telephone: [Redacted] | mobile [Redacted] | fax: [Redacted] | ftn: 

[Redacted] | url: gov.uk/world/un-newyork  

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 12 September 2014 15:47 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: [FCO]; Rachel Vogelstein; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Fw: Education Commitment for the Clinton Global Initiative 

 

Hi [Redacted] – 

 

Unfortunately this announcement will have to take place shortly before 9 as several of the 

participants will need to be at the opening of the GA as you mention below. We will be so 

disappointed to miss the Secretary of State. Are there any other ways for us to make this work for 

you? 

 

Many thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Friday, September 12, 2014 3:44 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [FCO] 

Subject: FW: Fw: Education Commitment for the Clinton Global Initiative 

 

Dear [Redacted], 

 

I am working on Secretary of State for International Development, Justine Greening’s, visit 

programme for UNGA. I had been harbouring some hope that she could attend this event on 24th 

September. However she has an existing commitment that can’t be moved that has her at UNDP 

(44th St and 1st Ave) until 8.45am. I am therefore thinking that there is no possibility she can make it. 

This would be sad but I understand that you are trying to accommodate the opening of the GA. 

Anyway, could you confirm that the show is all over by 9am? And then finally, would we be able to 

send an official to attend (but understandably not to participate)? 

 

All the best, 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] | United Kingdom Mission to the United Nations | 885 Second Avenue | New York, NY 

10017 | email: [Redacted] | telephone: [Redacted] | mobile [Redacted] | fax: [Redacted] | ftn: 

[Redacted] | url: gov.uk/world/un-newyork  

 

E-mail 21 

http://gov.uk/world/un-newyork
http://gov.uk/world/un-newyork


 

 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 06 January 2015 17:00 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Great to see you  

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

Happy New Year! 

 

I’m not sure we ever set anything up. I have decent flexibility next week, excluding Friday, but let me 

know what works. 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 11 December 2014 16:52 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Great to see you  

 

[Redacted] – 

 

Great to see you as well! It would be great to get together over the coming weeks. Unfortunately, 

the next few weeks are pretty packed, so how about sometime the week of January 5th? 

 

Hope you have a great holiday season! 

 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Wednesday, December 10, 2014 3:43 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Great to see you  

 

[Redacted], 

 

Thanks for coming to the reception Monday – it was great to see you. On the one hand, I’m glad to 

know someone else knows of the Indian restaurant just outside Croton, but on the other I like that 

it’s usually pretty empty, so shhhh. J It was really great of Secretary Clinton and Chelsea to come too. 

 

Let’s get that coffee soon. I could probably do the 17th, 22nd or early next year. 

 

All best, 



 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] | British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

E: [Redacted] | T: [Redacted] | M: [Redacted] | Visit our website | Follow us on Twitter | Facebook 

| Flickr | Tumblr  

 

E-mail 22 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 24 April 2014 15:12 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Haiti trip  

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

I’m heading down there Apr 29 – May 2 so I will very sadly just miss you! A great shame as I’d love to 

see some of the projects and hear how work is progressing. I hope this will not be my last trip so I’ll 

let you know when the next trip is planned and hopefully the stars will align. Work is great, thank 

you, if a little crazy. But I enjoy that and wouldn’t have it any other way. Except maybe in the 

summer J. I see big changes with the Foundation which is very exciting and really look forward to 

catching up over drinks or brunch. 

 

My colleague in Haiti, [Redacted], mentioned you to me when he was in New York recently and I 

know would love to see you there whenever you have a spare moment.  

 

[Redacted] and I’ll be in touch in the next few months to find a time to get together. 

 

Hope your trip goes well and see you soon! 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] | UK Mission to the United Nations | One Dag Hammarskjold Plaza | 885 Second Avenue 

| New York | NY 10017 | Email: [Redacted] | Tel: [Redacted] | FTN: [Redacted] | Fax: [Redacted] | 

https://www.gov.uk/government/world/uk-mission-to-the-united-nations-new-york  

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 23 April 2014 18:59 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Haiti trip 

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

Great to hear from you and my apologies as well for the long time in between. That’s great, what are 

your dates in Haiti? We are headed down there on May 5th? Please let us know if we can be helpful 

http://gov.uk/world/usa
http://twitter.com/ukinnewyork
http://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/pages/British-Consulate-General-New-York/118372374844407
http://www.flickr.com/photos/38969444@N05/sets/
http://ukinusa.tumblr.com/
https://www.gov.uk/government/world/uk-mission-to-the-united-nations-new-york


 

 

with anything before or during your trip. If you have any free time I would love for you to see some 

of the projects we were all working on. 

 

That’s also excellent news. [Redacted]. It would be great to have you guys over for a drink or brunch. 

[Redacted] 

 

I hope all is going well with work and I look forward to catching up more soon. 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Wednesday, April 23, 2014 2:14 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Haiti trip 

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

My apologies for the extreme length of time it’s been since I was in touch but I hope you are all well 

and I think of you often! I just wanted to let you know that I’m off to Haiti next week (finally). I 

continue to work on the country albeit from the peacekeeping mission / UN side of things but I’m so 

excited to be going at last and will have many of your projects at the front of my mind. 

 

[Redacted] and I hope your project is going well too. 

 

My very best to [Redacted] and [Redacted], and of course to [Redacted] and [Redacted]. It would 

be great to see you when the weather gets better. 

 

Best, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] | UK Mission to the United Nations | One Dag Hammarskjold Plaza | 885 Second Avenue 

| New York | NY 10017 | Email: [Redacted] | Tel: [Redacted] | FTN: [Redacted] | Fax: [Redacted] | 

https://www.gov.uk/government/world/uk-mission-to-the-united-nations-new-york  

 

E-mail 23 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 14 July 2014 15:34 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Introducing James Kariuki  

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/world/uk-mission-to-the-united-nations-new-york


 

 

Thanks, and no worries! Ok, I’ll let you know if James comes back through town. In the meantime, I 

hope our paths cross again soon! 

 

All best, 

[Redacted] 

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 11 July 2014 18:59 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Introducing James Kariuki 

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

Thanks for following up. Apologies for the delayed response here – we’ve had an unusually busy 

week preparing for some travel. Ami will unfortunately be out of the country through July 27. If 

James is available to meet after that date, I’d be happy to help set something up. If that doesn’t suit, 

I am sure he will have a productive conversation with [Redacted]. 

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Friday, July 11, 2014 12:19 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: FW: Introducing James Kariuki 

 

[Redacted], 

 

Ami suggested I liaise with you about this. Not sure if you have a view on doing it jointly with 

[Redacted] or separately? We’re kind of in your hands. 

 

Anyway, the meeting with [Redacted] is pencilled-in for 10am on the 22nd. If you want to merge 

them, that would be an option, but if you want to keep them separate maybe something adjacent to 

that, such as 9am or 10:45...? 

 

Please let me know your thoughts. 

 

Thanks! 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

 



 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: 10 July 2014 17:08 

To: Amitabh Desai; [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [FCO]; Dennis Cheng; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Introducing James Kariuki  

 

Ami/[Redacted], 

 

I hope you’re well and enjoying summer. 

 

I’m glad to hear we might be able to get a meeting together with James. As it happens, I was in 

touch just this morning with [Redacted] in your office about this visit, and we were thinking about 

the morning of the 22nd. I think they would probably be two separate meetings, but perhaps 

sometime that morning would also work for you? 

 

Other possibilities could include later afternoon on the 21st or mid-afternoon on the 22nd. 

 

Let me know your thoughts. 

 

Thanks! 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] | British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

E: [Redacted] | T: [Redacted] | M: [Redacted] | F: [Redacted] 

 

From: James Kariuki (Sensitive)  

Sent: 10 July 2014 16:43 

To: [FCO]; Dennis Cheng; [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [FCO]; Amitabh Desai; [Clinton Foundation]; [FCO]; [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Introducing James Kariuki  

 

[Redacted] – many thanks for the introduction.  

 

Dennis – thanks for coming back so quickly. I’ll be in New York on 21/22 July, and my interests range 

broadly – from foreign to domestic policy! I’m copying to colleagues at the Consulate, [Redacted]. 

They are working on the programme, so can follow up with details of timing and format. [Redacted] 

can also let you have my bio.  

 

Best 

 

James 

 

James Kariuki | Counsellor, Head of Politics, Economics and Communication Group  



 

 

British Embassy | 3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington DC 20008 | USA 

[Redacted] | : url: www.ukinusa.fco.gov.uk 

 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: 10 July 2014 15:23 

To: Dennis Cheng; [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: James Kariuki (Sensitive); [FCO]; Amitabh Desai; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Introducing James Kariuki  

 

Thank you, Dennis, very much appreciated 

 

Best 

 

[Redacted] 

 

From: Dennis Cheng   

Sent: 10 July 2014 15:22 

To: [FCO]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: James Kariuki (Sensitive); [FCO]; Amitabh Desai; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Introducing James Kariuki 

 

Hi [Redacted], 

 

Great to hear from you and thanks for the introduction! I am cc-ing my colleagues Ami Desai and 

[Redacted] with the Clinton Foundation’s Foreign Policy team, who would be delighted to meet with 

Mr. Kariuki. 

 

I’ll let Ami and [Redacted] follow up from here. 

 

All the best, 

 

Dennis 

 

From: [FCO]  

Sent: Thursday, July 10, 2014 3:20 PM 

To: Dennis Cheng; [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: James Kariuki ; [FCO] 

Subject: Introducing James Kariuki 

 

Dear Denis and [Redacted], 

 

I hope this finds you both well.  

 

I would like to introduce Mr James Kariuki to you.  

http://www.fco.gov.uk/


 

 

He is our Counsellor Political and Public Affairs at the British Embassy in Washington. 

 

He will be in New York the week after next and would like to meet with you, or someone in your 

office,  

to learn more about the Clinton Foundation, if that would be possible? 

 

Many thanks 

 

Warm regards 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] 

The British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Avenue, NW 

Washington DC 20008 

Tel: [Redacted] 

 

E-mail 24 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 09 April 2015 21:57 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Great! 

 

E-mail 25 follows from here. 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Thursday, April 09, 2015 4:20 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Sounds good – see you there at 4:30 on Monday. 

 

Looking forward to it. 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 09 April 2015 14:43 



 

 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

Should we do the Le Pain on 50th, at 6th? 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Thursday, April 09, 2015 2:09 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

That works, thanks. Which place is it? 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 09 April 2015 13:34 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

How about 4:30pm at 50th St/6th Ave? 

 

Thanks, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Thursday, April 09, 2015 11:14 AM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

Some travel fell through for Monday, so I’m now available then too, pretty much anytime after 

11am. 

 

Let me know if that still works. 

 

Thanks, 



 

 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 07 April 2015 13:06 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

No worries. I can’t do next Monday, but how about Tuesday (14th) or Thursday (16th) in mid/late 

afternoons? (I’ll have more flexibility on at least one of these days, but I currently have a hold in my 

diary for some potential things in the mornings.)  

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 07 April 2015 12:13 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: Re: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event 

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

Unfortunately this Friday is getting a bit nuts for me, how about next Monday afternoon instead? 

 

Thanks, 

 

[Redacted] 

 
From: [FCO] 

Sent: Wednesday, April 1, 2015 4:28:10 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Sounds good – see you then and there! 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 01 April 2015 16:23 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

How about the Le Pain on 50th Street, at 6th Ave? 

 



 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Wednesday, April 01, 2015 4:11 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Great. Do you have a preferred location? Otherwise I could suggest one. 

Looking forward. 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 01 April 2015 16:01 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

How about 10am on Friday? 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Wednesday, April 01, 2015 3:22 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Hi [Redacted] 

Thanks. In case it matters, some travel I was supposed to do nextThursday morning has just been 

cancelled, so I’m now flexible almost the whole day. 

Friday morning works well too, any time before 11:30, so just let me know what works. 

Tks & best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 01 April 2015 13:26 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Hi [Redacted] 

Unfortunately I am booked during that period – how about that Friday? 

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Wednesday, April 01, 2015 11:57 AM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  



 

 

 

[Redacted] 

 

Good to hear from you. Sorry you can’t make it, but coffee sounds great. Next Thursday sometime 

from 2-4pm could work for me. Would that work for you? 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 30 March 2015 09:21 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

[Redacted] 

Thanks so much for the email. Unfortunately, I can’t make the event, but would love to get coffee 

soon (belatedly responding to your other recent email!) How about sometime next Tuesday or 

Thursday on your end? 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Friday, March 27, 2015 4:14 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Hi [Redacted] 

I hope you’re well. 

Please see the below invitation from The Scottish Government. It should be a great event – the 

unveiling of 15 portraits, amazing Scottish food and drink, and media buzz too. 

Please let me know if you’d like to come. I hope to see you there! 

 

Thanks & have a great weekend, 

[Redacted]  
‘A BRUSH WITH INSPIRATION’ 

The Scottish Government 
Invites you to a private viewing of Scottish contemporary artist 

Gerard M Burns’ Exhibition to celebrate the launch of 
Scotland Week 2015. 

Join us for the unveiling of 15 extraordinary portraits of inspirational Scots, including Alan Cumming, 
Billy Connelly and Ewan McGregor. 

Enjoy a menu designed by Highlands NYC showcasing Scottish food and drink with a modern twist! 
The evening is in partnership with Glasgow Caledonian University. 

Location: GCU Campus, 64 Wooster Street, Soho, 
New York, 10012. 

Tuesday 7th April: Cocktails from 7pm. 

Formal program starts at 7.30pm 

Please RSVP by 1 April. 



 

 

[Redacted] 

British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

[Redacted] Visit our website | Follow us on Twitter | Facebook | Flickr | Tumblr  

 

E-mail 25 – follows from E-mail 24 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 13 April 2015 21:44 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Re: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event OFFICIAL 

 

 

No worries. I'm around the corner by the window. 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: Monday, April 13, 2015 09:42 PM 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: Re: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event OFFICIAL  

 

Apologies just heading down now 

 
From: [FCO]> 

Sent: Monday, April 13, 2015 4:34:49 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Re: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event OFFICIAL  

 

Just nearby trying to find the LPQ. 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

E-mail 26 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 07 April 2015 15:37 

To: Amitabh Desai 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Hi Ami, 

 

No worries, and thanks for the heads-up. 

 

Let’s catch up in the coming weeks. 

 

http://gov.uk/world/usa
http://twitter.com/ukinnewyork
http://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/pages/British-Consulate-General-New-York/118372374844407
http://www.flickr.com/photos/38969444@N05/sets/
http://ukinusa.tumblr.com/


 

 

Safe travels! 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: Amitabh Desai  

Sent: 07 April 2015 10:02 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Dear [Redacted], I need to travel overseas this evening, unexpectedly. Please accept my sincere 

regrets, and my best wishes for what sounds like a wonderful evening. Warm regards, Ami 

 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Friday, March 27, 2015 4:29 PM 

To: Amitabh Desai 

Subject: Invitation: Scotland Week 2015 Launch Event  

 

Ami, 

 

It’s been a long time. I hope you’re well. 

 

Please see the below invitation from The Scottish Government. It should be a great event – the 

unveiling of 15 portraits, amazing Scottish food and drink, and media buzz too. 

 

Let me know if you’d like to come. Hope to see you there! 

 

Have a great weekend, 

[Redacted] 

 

‘A BRUSH WITH INSPIRATION’ 
The Scottish Government 

Invites you to a private viewing of Scottish contemporary artist 
Gerard M Burns’ Exhibition to celebrate the launch of 

Scotland Week 2015. 
 
Join us for the unveiling of 15 extraordinary portraits of inspirational Scots, including Alan Cumming, 

Billy Connelly and Ewan McGregor. 
 

Enjoy a menu designed by Highlands NYC showcasing Scottish food and drink with a modern twist! 
 

The evening is in partnership with Glasgow Caledonian University. 
Location: GCU Campus, 64 Wooster Street, Soho, 

New York, 10012. 
 



 

 

Tuesday 7th April: Cocktails from 7pm. 

Formal program starts at 7.30pm 

Please RSVP by 1 April. 

 

 

[Redacted] 

| British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

[Redacted]Visit our website | Follow us on Twitter | Facebook | Flickr | Tumblr  

 

E-mail 27 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 27 December 2013 13:54 

To: [FCO] 

Subject:RE: Letter from Sir Vernon Ellis 

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] 

 

Thank you, and I hope you are enjoying a restful holiday season. 

 

[Redacted] 

________________________________________ 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Friday, December 20, 2013 5:39 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Letter from Sir Vernon Ellis 

 

Thank you [Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] 

 

Many thanks and happy holidays. 

 

[Redacted] [Redacted]British Embassy Washington 

Address: 3100 Massachusetts Ave, NW Washington DC. USA. 20008-3600 

[Redacted] 

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 18 December 2013 17:50 

To: [FCO] 

http://gov.uk/world/usa
http://twitter.com/ukinnewyork
http://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/pages/British-Consulate-General-New-York/118372374844407
http://www.flickr.com/photos/38969444@N05/sets/
http://ukinusa.tumblr.com/


 

 

Subject: RE: Letter from Sir Vernon Ellis 

 

Hi [Redacted] – I’ve passed thing invitation along to the Secretary’s personal  

scheduling team.  Thanks for reaching out 

 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Tuesday, December 17, 2013 11:22 AM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: FW: Letter from Sir Vernon Ellis 

 

Dear [Redacted] 

 

I’m hoping you can help me. Ambassador Westmacott sent the attached email and  

invitation to Secretary Clinton in May and again in November. As yet we have  

not received a response. I believe you have been in touch with [Redacted] in the embassy on a 

different matter who said that you had been very  

helpful. Could I ask whether you could follow up on the attached with  

Secretary Clinton and her schedulers? 

 

With kind regards, 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] 

British Embassy Washington 

Address: 3100 Massachusetts Ave, NW Washington DC. USA. 20008-3600 

[Redacted] 

 

 

E-mail 28 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 27 March 2014 13:32 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Meeting Inquiry: [Redacted], British Embassy (Washington) 

 

 

No worries – we’ll find one that works someday! 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 26 March 2014 15:37 



 

 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Meeting Inquiry: [Redacted], British Embassy (Washington) 

 

Thanks [Redacted] – unfortunately I have a conflict tonight, but thank you for the invitation! I 

appreciate it 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Tuesday, March 25, 2014 10:36 AM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Meeting Inquiry: [Redacted], British Embassy (Washington) 

 

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

 

[Redacted] 

 

Separately, the DCG is hosting a reception tomorrow evening. Perhaps you got the invite? Come 

along if you want! 

 

All best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 25 March 2014 10:32 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Meeting Inquiry: [Redacted], British Embassy (Washington) 

 

[Redacted] 

 

 

[Redacted]  

[Redacted]– please let me know [Redacted] availability on Thursday. Would be great to see if there 

is an opening that works for both of us. 

Thanks, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Wednesday, March 19, 2014 10:22 AM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [FCO] 

Subject: Meeting Inquiry: [Redacted], British Embassy (Washington) 

mailto:Stephanie.Horsburgh@fco.gov.uk


 

 

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

Hope all’s well. I’m looking forward to the call with your No Ceilings colleagues, so thanks for that. 

Now I write to see if you’d be up for meeting with [Redacted]. [Redacted] be in NYC next Thursday 

(27th) for a variety of calls related to US domestic political affairs, and is keen to meet informally if 

you’re interested. 

If you’re so inclined, [Redacted](cc’d) can help set a time. 

 

Thanks! 

 

All best, 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted]| British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

[Redacted] 

 

E-mail 29 

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 26 March 2013 10:44 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Meeting with Ami Desai (President Clinton's Office) 

 

Dear [Redacted] 

 

I am writing from President Clinton’s office and I hope this message finds you well. Ami Desai, 

Foreign Policy Adviser to President Clinton, is planning a trip to Washington, DC on Monday, April 1, 

2013. Would the Ambassador be available to meet with Mr. Desai at around 4PM that afternoon? 

Please advise and I thank you in advance for considering this request.  

I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted]| William J. Clinton Foundation 

77 Water Street, New York, NY 10005 

[Redacted] | www.clintonfoundation.org 

 

E-mail 30 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

Sent: 23 April 2014 22:01 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Nice to meet you 

 

Thanks, [Redacted]I enjoyed sitting in on the conversation.  

 

E-mail 31 follows from here. 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Wednesday, April 23, 2014 1:13 PM 

To: Ami Desai - PC; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Nice to meet you 

 

Ami/[Redacted] 

 

We met and then I promptly went on leave for a week, hence this belated message. It was great to 

meet you – thanks again for taking the time. 

 

I hope our paths cross again soon – we’ll keep you on some of our invite lists. 

 

In the meantime, let me know if we can ever be helpful. 

 

All best, 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] | British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

[Redacted] 

 

E-mail 31 – follows from E-mail 30 

 

From: Amitabh Desai  
Sent: 23 April 2014 18:18 
To: [FCO]; [Clinton Foundation] 
Subject: RE: Nice to meet you  
 
Thanks [Redacted]– it was good meeting you too.  

Look forward to keeping in touch. 
 

E-mail 32 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 26 September 2014 21:34 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Order of Proceedings : 1 Oct  

 



 

 

Not to worry [Redacted]. I completely understand, particularly considering the conference you had 

just a couple of days ago. 

 

Best, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted]| British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 [Redacted] 

 

From[Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 26 September 2014 16:24 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Order of Proceedings : 1 Oct 

 

Thanks, [Redacted]. And yes, the couple is fine by us. Apologies that things sometimes take longer 

than expected. I’m sure you can appreciate the difficulty of running things through a number of 

team members before getting approval. 

 

Will connect you shortly with [Redacted] and get back to you on Heidi asap. 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Friday, September 26, 2014 4:16 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Order of Proceedings : 1 Oct 

 

[Redacted], 

 

Thank you for the conference call. I think we will still invite the couple that you approved. The other 

person is Ms Heidi Shoup, CEO of the World Affairs Council in DC. 

 

Thank you again, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted]| British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 |[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 26 September 2014 15:07 

To: [FCO] [University of Liverpool] 

Subject: RE: Order of Proceedings : 1 Oct 

 

Works for me. I have a meeting at 4 but that should be fine! Talk to you soon. 

 



 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Friday, September 26, 2014 3:05 PM 

To: [University of Liverpool] [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Order of Proceedings : 1 Oct 

 

Happy to try to conference[Redacted]in. Will 3:45 work for everyone? 

 

[Redacted]| British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 |[Redacted]  

 

From:[University of Liverpool] 

Sent: 26 September 2014 15:00 

To: [Clinton Foundation] [FCO] 

Subject: Re: Order of Proceedings : 1 Oct 

 

No battery - give me 45 mins! [Redacted] 

 

 
From[Clinton Foundation] 

To: [FCO] [University of Liverpool] 

Sent: Fri Sep 26 19:54:27 2014 

Subject: RE: Order of Proceedings : 1 Oct  

[Redacted], can I give you a call at your desk and have you conference[Redacted] in? 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Friday, September 26, 2014 2:53 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation]; [University of Liverpool] 

Subject: RE: Order of Proceedings : 1 Oct 

 

[Redacted] 

 

I am at my desk – direct line below – so happy to chat. 

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted]| British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 |[Redacted] 

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 26 September 2014 14:44 

To: [University of Liverpool] [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Order of Proceedings : 1 Oct 

 



 

 

I know it’s rather late for you on Friday evening by now [Redacted], but I’d love to quickly chat with 

both of you about outstanding items either today or tomorrow. Let me know what works best for 

you. I’ve got a meeting today at 4:00 PM EST, but happy to chat before then.  

 

From: [University of Liverpool] 

Sent: Friday, September 26, 2014 12:10 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation]; [Clinton Foundation]; [FCO]; [University of Liverpool] 

Subject: Order of Proceedings : 1 Oct 

 

Dear all  

Please find attached the order of proceedings for the degree ceremony on Wednesday. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Regards, [Redacted] 

 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted]University of Liverpool 

[Redacted] 

 

 

E-mail 33 

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 15 July 2014 14:16 

To: Amitabh Desai; [FCO]'[University of Liverpool]'[Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Re: Honorary degree ceremony 

 

[Redacted],  

 

We are still working on the date with [Redacted]. October 1st was indeed one of the suggested 

dates but it has not been confirmed yet on our side, so please do not advertise this to anyone yet. As 

soon as I am able to say with certain the date I will let you know. Looking forward to finding a mutual 

date very soon!  

 

Warm Regards,  

[Redacted] 

 

 

 



 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] 

Office of President Clinton 

[Redacted] 

 

 

From: Amitabh Desai  

Sent: Wednesday, July 16, 2014 01:11 AM 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Honorary degree ceremony  

Thanks [Redacted]. To [Redacted], copied. Warm regards, Ami 

Mr. Amitabh Desai 
Foreign Policy Adviser to President Clinton 
Office: 212.348.0452 | Mobile: 917.488.1397 
www.clintonfoundation.org 
 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Tuesday, July 15, 2014 1:50 PM 

To: Ami Desai-Clinton Foundation 

Subject: Honorary degree ceremony 

 

Ami, 

It’s been a long time since we spoke about the visit of the British Holocaust Commission visit which 

thankfully went well. Thank you again for your advice. 

I was hoping to open a communication channel with you or someone from your office about the 

ceremony Ambassador Westmacott is due to host for Liverpool University to give a honorary degree 

to President Clinton. I believe we have settled on 1 October for the ceremony and a follow-on lunch. 

Who would I best be able to speak with about regarding arrangements? 

With kindest regards, 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] 

British Embassy Washington 

Address: 3100 Massachusetts Ave, NW Washington DC. USA. 20008-3600  

[Redacted] 

 

E-mail 34 

 

From: Amitabh Desai  

Sent: 28 February 2014 00:08 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: Peter Westmacott (Sensitive); [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Prime Minister's Holocaust Commission: Visit to US 

 

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

Dear [Redacted], thanks for your note – it was good speaking with you too, and we’d like to be 

helpful with Sir Andrew’s visit. [Redacted]. The two names that come to mind immediately are 

[Redacted]and [Redacted]. Might we help with those? Sincerely, Ami 

 

Mr. Amitabh Desai 

Foreign Policy Adviser to President Clinton 

[Redacted] | www.clintonfoundation.org 

This e-mail, and any attachments thereto, is intended only for use by the addressee(s) named herein 

and may contain legally privileged and/or confidential information. Any unauthorized use or 

dissemination of this message in whole or in part is strictly prohibited. If you have received it by 

mistake please notify the sender by return e-mail and delete this message from your system. 

 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Thursday, February 27, 2014 6:02 PM 

To: Amitabh Desai 

Cc: Peter Westmacott; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Prime Minister's Holocaust Commission: Visit to US 

 

Ami, 

 

Thank you for speaking with me about a possible meeting between President Clinton and members 

of the Prime Minister’s Holocaust Commission. I promised to email with further details[Redacted]. 

 

[Redacted] 

 

I would be grateful to know whether this is a meeting that would be of interest to the President. I’d 

be very happy to discuss further with you. 

 

Many thanks again, 

 

[Redacted]  

[Redacted] 

British Embassy Washington 

Address: 3100 Massachusetts Ave, NW Washington DC. USA. 20008-3600  

[Redacted] 

 

 

E-mail 35 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 28 April 2014 18:59 

To: 'Rachel Vogelstein' 

Subject: RE: PSVI  

 

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

Rachel, 

 

Good to hear from you. We will keep you apprised – I’m hoping we settle on a couple ideas very 

soon. 

 

I’m glad you’re hearing excitement! 

 

All best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: Rachel Vogelstein  

Sent: 25 April 2014 21:55 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: PSVI 

 

[Redacted], nice to hear from you.  

 

We do not have anything planned in NY and would be grateful if you could keep us apprised of your 

plans. I’m hearing a lot of excitement for the June summit. 

 

All best, 

Rachel 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Friday, April 25, 2014 4:07 PM 

To: Rachel Vogelstein 

Subject: PSVI 

 

Hi Rachel, 

 

I hope all’s well. Perhaps you managed to connect with Emma at the Embassy? 

 

We’re having a bit of a brainstorm here as to what we might do on the “awareness-raising” side in 

the weeks before the summit.  

 

I thought I’d check – do you (or any organisations that you’re in contact with) have anything planned 

in NY around that time? (The summit, as you well know, is the week of June 9th.) Let me know. 

 

If not, hopefully we can bring you into whatever we do eventually plan! 

 

Thanks & all best, 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] 

| British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

[Redacted] 



 

 

 

E-mail 36 

 

From: Dennis Cheng  

Sent: 14 September 2013 00:07 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: [FCO] [FCO] [FCO] [FCO] [Clinton Foundation]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Request to the British Ambassador 

 

[Redacted], 

 

Thanks you so much for reaching out, especially on a Friday evening! [Redacted] 

 

[Redacted], I look forward to working with you and your team. 

 

I’ve also included [Redacted] and [Redacted]from my team who will join on the call as well. 

Perhaps[Redacted]can work with you directly to schedule a date and time that works best for all 

parties. 

 

All the best, 

 

Dennis 

 

Dennis Cheng 

Director of Development & Philanthropy | Clinton Foundation 

[Redacted] 

 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Friday, September 13, 2013 6:33 PM 

To: Dennis Cheng 

Cc: [FCO][FCO][FCO] [FCO] 

Subject: Request to the British Ambassador 

 

Dennis, 

 

Thank you very much for talking with me earlier and apologies for not having your original email to 

respond to here. As discuss, the Ambassador and his wife would be delighted to host the Clinton 

Foundation’s annual retreat dinner on Saturday 2 November at the Residence.  

 

I promised to put you in touch with the Ambassador’s Social Secretary, [Redacted]who you said you 

would like to speak to next week to gain a better understanding of how events are run at the 

Residence. I have copied [Redacted]into this email and I will speak with her to pass on the 

information you passed to me earlier. 

 



 

 

Please do let me know if I can be of any further assistance to you.  

 

The Ambassador and his wife look forward to hosting President Clinton, Secretary Clinton, Chelsea, 

members of the Foundation and your sponsors in November. 

 

Many thanks, 

 

[Redacted]  

[Redacted] 

British Embassy Washington 

Address: 3100 Massachusetts Ave, NW Washington DC. USA. 20008-3600  

[Redacted] 

 

 

 

E-mail 37 

 

From: Amitabh Desai  

Sent: 05 September 2013 21:42 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: Request to the British Ambassador 

 

[Redacted]. Thanks again for checking. Sincerely, Ami 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Thursday, September 05, 2013 3:46 PM 

To: Amitabh Desai 

Subject: RE: Request to the British Ambassador 

 

Hi Ami,  

 

Happy to check on our end and get back to you as soon as I am able. [Redacted] 

 

Thanks,  

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted]| Ambassador's Office | British Embassy | Washington, DC | USA  

Email: [Redacted]| www.fco.gov.uk  

 

From: Amitabh Desai  

Sent: 05 September 2013 15:30 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: FW: Request to the British Ambassador 

 

http://www.fco.gov.uk/


 

 

Dear[Redacted] [Redacted] 

 

Mr. Amitabh Desai 

Foreign Policy Adviser to President Clinton 

[Redacted]| www.clintonfoundation.org 

 

From: Dennis Cheng  

Sent: Thursday, September 05, 2013 11:54 AM 

To: Amitabh Desai 

Subject: Request to the British Ambassador 

 

Ami, 

 

[Redacted]. I’m happy to provide additional details. 

 

Thank you! 

 

Dennis 

 

Dennis Cheng 

Director of Development & Philanthropy | Clinton Foundation 

[Redacted] 

 

 

E-mail 38 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 14 January 2015 17:39 

To: [FCO] 

Subject: RE: SAVE THE DATE: RECEPTION IN OBSERVANCE OF INTERNATIONAL DAY 

OF ZERO TOLERANCE FOR FGM/C, 5 February 6:30pm  

 

Dear [Redacted] 

 

On behalf of Mr. Ami Desai at the Clinton Foundation, thank you for the invitation to attend the 

High-Level Reception in Observance of the International Day of Zero Tolerance for Female Genital 

Mutilation on February 5. Unfortunately, Mr. Desai is unable to attend. Please accept our sincere 

regrets and best wishes for a successful event.  

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Wednesday, January 14, 2015 12:35 PM 

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

Subject: SAVE THE DATE: RECEPTION IN OBSERVANCE OF INTERNATIONAL DAY OF ZERO TOLERANCE 

FOR FGM/C, 5 February 6:30pm  

 

 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

Please see below a Save the Date for a High-Level Reception in Observance of the International Day 

of Zero Tolerance for Female Genital Mutilation/Cutting, hosted by the United Kingdom Mission to 

the United Nations in New York and the Orchid Project. An official invitation and more information 

will be provided in due course. We hope you will be able to join us! 

 

E-mail 39 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 22 April 2015 19:25 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: Transition  

 

Thanks for this [Redacted], [Redacted] 

 

It was great to see you last week – let’s find ways to stay in touch. I think you should have received 

the election party invite by now – let me know if you didn’t. 

 

All best, 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted]| British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

[Redacted]| Visit our website | Follow us on Twitter | Facebook | Flickr | Tumblr  

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 17 April 2015 17:56 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Transition  

 

All: 

 

[Redacted]. 

 

For questions or information about Job One or the CGI U.S. Youth Employment Action Network, 

please contact [Redacted]. For information about the upcoming CGI America meeting and the 

Reconnecting Youth working group, please contact [Redacted]at [Redacted] 

 

For questions or information about the Clinton Foundation’s elephant anti-poaching effort, please 

contact [Redacted], at [Redacted]For questions about the Clinton Global Initiative Elephant Action 

Network, please contact [Redacted]at [Redacted] 

http://gov.uk/world/usa
http://twitter.com/ukinnewyork
http://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/pages/British-Consulate-General-New-York/118372374844407
http://www.flickr.com/photos/38969444@N05/sets/
http://ukinusa.tumblr.com/


 

 

 

For all other matters, please contact [Redacted], at [Redacted] 

 

Thank you again, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

E-mail 40 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 15 March 2013 18:49 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation]; [FCO] [FCO] 

Subject: RE: UK Embassy - Contact Info 

 

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

I have copied the [Redacted], [Redacted], here. The new me, [Redacted], is also copied her. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 15 March 2013 12:25 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: UK Embassy - Contact Info 

 

Dear [Redacted]: 

 

Hello from President Clinton’s office. We are looking to send an invitation to the Ambassador for a 

Clinton Foundation event in April. Is there an appropriate email address you might be able to share? 

Not sure if you are still at the Embassy, but would greatly appreciate any assistance you might be 

able to provide. 

 

Sincerely, 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted]| William J. Clinton Foundation 

77 Water Street, New York, NY 10005 

[Redacted] | www.clintonfoundation.org 

 

E-mail 41 

http://www.clintonfoundation.org/


 

 

 

From: Rachel Vogelstein  

Sent: 02 April 2014 16:06 

To: [FCO]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: UK Sexual Violence Initiative 

 

The best number is [Redacted]. 

 

Best, 

Rachel 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Wednesday, April 02, 2014 10:54 AM 

To: Rachel Vogelstein; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: UK Sexual Violence Initiative 

 

Hi Rachel, 

 

I’m conscious we have this call in a few minutes. It might be better if I call you instead if that’s ok – 

what’s the best number? 

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: Rachel Vogelstein  

Sent: 17 March 2014 14:50 

To: [FCO]j[Clinton Foundation]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Re: UK Sexual Violence Initiative 

 

Great - looking forward to it. 

 

 
From: [FCO] 

To: Rachel Vogelstein; [Clinton Foundation] [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: Mon Mar 17 12:05:06 2014 

Subject: RE: UK Sexual Violence Initiative  

Thanks Rachel. I didn’t realise. 

 

Sure – let’s plan on a call. Subsequent to that, maybe I’ll be able to put you in touch with some 

colleagues at the British Embassy in DC. 

 

Looking forward to it. You can reach me on the office number here if that works. 

 

All best, 

[Redacted] 

mailto:jenklein.dc@verizon.net


 

 

 

[Redacted] | British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

[Redacted]  

 

From: Rachel Vogelstein  

Sent: 14 March 2014 21:50 

To: [FCO] [Clinton Foundation]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: UK Sexual Violence Initiative 

 

We are based in DC, so shall we plan on a call? How can we reach you? 

 

Best, 

Rachel 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Thursday, March 13, 2014 12:09 PM 

To: Rachel Vogelstein; j[Clinton Foundation]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: UK Sexual Violence Initiative 

 

That works well. Where should we do this? 

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: Rachel Vogelstein  

Sent: 12 March 2014 22:29 

To: [FCO] [Clinton Foundation] [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Re: UK Sexual Violence Initiative 

 

How about the 2nd at 11 AM? 

 

 
From: [FCO] 

To: [Clinton Foundation]Rachel Vogelstein; [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: Wed Mar 12 12:57:24 2014 

Subject: RE: UK Sexual Violence Initiative  

Hi [Redacted] 

 

Yes, outside of lunch the 2nd looks very good. Let me know what time works. 

 

Thanks, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation]  

Sent: 11 March 2014 16:02 

mailto:jenklein.dc@verizon.net


 

 

To: [FCO] [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: Re: UK Sexual Violence Initiative 

 

That week is great. Does a call on Wednesday the 2nd work for you at all? 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From:[FCO] 

Date: Tuesday, March 11, 2014 at 12:50 PM 

To: [Redacted], [Clinton Foundation]>, [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: UK Sexual Violence Initiative 

 

[Redacted]– Many thanks indeed for the connection. 

 

Rachel – Nice to e-meet you. I’m afraid the next two weeks are a little tricky. How does the week of 

the 31st look to you? 

 

Tks & all best, 

[Redacted] 

 

From: Rachel Vogelstein  

Sent: 11 March 2014 11:27 

To: [Clinton Foundation] [Clinton Foundation]; [FCO] 

Subject: RE: UK Sexual Violence Initiative 

 

[Redacted], happy to talk. Let us know what works for you next week. 

 

All best, 

Rachel 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: Tuesday, March 11, 2014 9:05 AM 

To: Rachel Vogelstein;  [Clinton Foundation]; [FCO] 

Subject: RE: UK Sexual Violence Initiative 

 

Hi [Redacted] – 

 

Thanks again for your note. I am adding in to this email my colleagues Rachel Vogelstein 

and[Redacted] who are helping spearhead Secretary Clinton’s No Ceilings program at the Clinton 

Foundation. They are interested in speaking with you further about the UK Preventing Sexual 

Violence Initiative, and I hope you’ll be able to connect. 

 

Thanks, 

 

mailto:jenklein.dc@verizon.net


 

 

[Redacted] 

 

---------- Forwarded message ---------- 

From:[FCO] 

Date: Thu, Feb 27, 2014 at 4:52 PM 

Subject: Another coffee 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

 

[Redacted] 

 

I hope all’s well. 

 

I have a question for you, if I may: we’re doing a lot lately on the Preventing Sexual Violence 

Initiative, which (as you may or may not be aware) was launched by UK Foreign Secretary William 

Hague two years ago and aims to strengthen international efforts to respond to sexual violence in 

conflict. (http://www.stabilisationunit.gov.uk/how-to-get-involved/preventing-sexual-violence-

initiative.html). We’re particularly active in the run-up to the global summit the UK will be hosting on 

the topic in June. 

 

Was curious to know whether your office is doing anything on this? If so, it would be good to see 

how we might collaborate. If not, hopefully I could try to draw your interest! J 

 

Let me know. This aside, we’re due for another coffee sometime anyway! 

 

Best, 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted] | British Consulate-General | 845 Third Avenue, New York, NY 10022  

[Redacted] 

 

E-mail 42 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 26 September 2014 21:52 

To: [Clinton Foundation] [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: UoL Advance - Oct 1  

 

Dear[Redacted] 

 

It’s nice to meet you. I understand that you would like to visit the Ambassador’s residence in 

advance of the event on Wednesday. 

Would 9am or 9:30am on Monday suit you? That would work best for the residence staff, if possible. 

 

Thank you, 

 

[Redacted] 

http://www.stabilisationunit.gov.uk/how-to-get-involved/preventing-sexual-violence-initiative.html
http://www.stabilisationunit.gov.uk/how-to-get-involved/preventing-sexual-violence-initiative.html


 

 

[Redacted]| British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 [Redacted] 

|  

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 26 September 2014 16:28 

To: [University of Liverpool] [FCO] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: UoL Advance - Oct 1 

 

[Redacted]and [Redacted] 

 

Thanks for your time today. As promised, please meet [Redacted]who will be helping to staff the 

President and serve as our advance lead for the UoL event on October 1st. Hopefully you will find a 

time that works best for everyone to take a walkthrough at the Embassy. Thanks again for all of your 

help and have a good weekend! 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted] 

| Clinton Foundation 

55 West 125th Street, New York, NY 10027 

Direct: [Redacted] 

[Redacted] l www.clintonfoundation.org 

 

E-mail 43 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 30 September 2014 18:56 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [University of Liverpool]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: UoL Clinton event tweet  

 

Dear [Redacted]and [Redacted] 

 

Below are the Communications Team’s suggested tweets for the Ambassador. However, as this is his 

personal account, we will not know exactly what he plans to tweet. 

 

Honour to host new grandfather @billclinton today as he receives an honorary Doctor of Laws from 

@liveuni for his work in global healthcare.  

 

OR 

 

Today @liveuni gave @billclinton an honorary Doctor of Laws for his work in global healthcare. Was 

a privilege to host ceremony at Embassy. 

http://clintonfoundation.org/
https://twitter.com/billclinton
https://twitter.com/liveuni
https://twitter.com/liveuni
https://twitter.com/billclinton


 

 

 

 

Thank you, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted]| British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 [Redacted]|  

 

 

From: [Clinton Foundation] 

Sent: 30 September 2014 13:10 

To: [FCO] 

Cc: [University of Liverpool]; [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: RE: UoL Clinton event tweet 

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

Adding [Redacted]here as anything released to the public will need to be approved by our team first. 

Thanks for your understanding. 

 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: Tuesday, September 30, 2014 12:58 PM 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [University of Liverpool] 

Subject: UoL Clinton event tweet 

 

Hi [Redacted] 

 

Just to let you know that the Ambassador plans to tweet about the Clinton event tomorrow AFTER 

the reception is held.  

I’m not sure exactly what he plans to say but essentially it will be that he is honoured to host the 

President at the Embassy where he is being given the Doctor of Laws degree from the University of 

Liverpool. (Obviously shorter than this!) 

 

Please let me know if that is a problem.  

 

Thank you, 

 

[Redacted] 

 

[Redacted]| British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 [Redacted] 

 

mailto:Taryn.Rock@liverpool.ac.uk


 

 

 

E-mail 44 

 

From: [FCO] 

Sent: 25 September 2014 21:20 

To: [Clinton Foundation] 

Cc: [Clinton Foundation] 

Subject: University of Liverpool event  

 

 

Dear [Redacted], 

 

I’m sorry to pester you, but the Ambassador’s staff is wondering when President Clinton’s advance 

team will be coming to the residence? We have a number of events happening between now and 

next Wednesday, and want to make sure we can be available for the team. 

 

Can I get your phone number please? 

 

Thank you, 

 

[Redacted] 

[Redacted]| British Embassy 

3100 Massachusetts Ave NW | Washington, D.C. 20008 [Redacted] 

 


